St Bride’s Primary School-Parent Council

Minute of AGM on 30th August 2022

Present: Cara Docherty, Christabel Boyle (minutes), Lauren Millar, Alastair Cumming (Chair), Michael McMillan, Nicola Stubbs, Cllr McCreary, Cllr Devlin, Joanna Pugh, Anne-Marie Cusick, Roisin Coll, Chris McLeish, Mrs Cleland.

Apologies: Fr Hughes, Miss Friel, Cllr Cal Dempsey, Ruth Welsh.
1.Welcome and apologies. 

The Chair welcomed attendees and noted apologies. Introductions were made and Michael McMillan and Ruth Welsh welcomed as new parents to the parent council. 

2.Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
3.Appointment of office bearers.
Roisin Coll has been appointed Vice Chair of the parent council and Christabel Boyle, secretary of the parent council.

4.Parent Council Report

The Chair described the ongoing road safety concerns at the school. It was agreed a sub-committee will be set up with councillors, stakeholders and members of the parent council to take this forward and look at active proposals and forward steps in enabling safe routes for children walking to school. It is understood Fr Hughes is keen to be part of this sub-committee.

All minutes from the parent council are now being shared on an app. The Chair described how the parent council is keen to improve communication.

The Chair gave thanks to Roisin and Chris for updating the constitution. The Chair proposed to put this out to the parent forum and then look to endorse it at the next meeting. Mrs Cleland said it can also be put on the school website.

Special thanks was given to Mrs McCarron who has stepped back from the parent council. Thanks was expressed for going above and beyond in her contribution and support to the parent council over the years.
5.Head Teacher’s Report for Parent Council AGM 

Staffing 

Mrs McDade and Mrs Wood are hopefully both now enjoying a more sedate pace of life as they begin to enjoy their retirement. 

We welcome Mrs Giffen and Miss McQuillan as their replacement – they have been with us since the return to school in August. Both ladies will be predominantly based in the office but will supervise the yard and dinner hall etc as required.

Caitlin Robertson in a full time SA who has been appointed to make up the shortfall caused by Mrs Cameron’s retirement and days lost to other Support staff dropping days.

Mrs McCarron has reverted to her substantive PT role over 3 days (Mon-Wed) and we will seek to appoint a 0.4 PT early this session. 

Miss McCann is a new permanent member of our teaching staff (replacing Mrs Gavan) and Miss Walsh is an NQT who will be with us this year (mentored by Mrs McCarron). 

2 of the temporary nursery staff Miss Campbell and Mr Walker have transferred to establishments as they were finding the travel to Bothwell difficult. We have been given 0.6 supply for a short period but are hoping for additional temporary staff to be allocated. 

Mrs Brown in the nursery is hoping to return late September but will reduce her hours to 0.5 FTE. 

Mrs Keary has increased her hours to full-time and Mrs Fee will now job-share with Mrs Ewart. 
Cost of the School Day

PTA have signed up with Uniformerly, a website that supports the re-cycling/re-using of pre-loved school uniform. Parents and carers can click onto the St. Bride’s section of the website and list what uniform they need or have available and arrange to donate or sell items. 

 It was raised that the tartan pinafores are more expensive and that cheaper alternatives are not available, however navy skirts and pinafores have always been acceptable uniform and many pupils do have this as well. Feedback from parents has always been favourable towards the tartan, however happy to consult wider parent body and collect views if appropriate. 

We have also been approached by Bothwell Futures who have acquired the Bothwell Library building and who have funding available to support those struggling due to the current cost of living crisis. They are working with schools and churches in community to look at what we can do. Plans in the pipeline for a drop-in style centre in Bothwell Parish Church. I have been asked to approach Mr. Moore regarding the possibility of having a uniform “store” in one of the library rooms too. 

We also work closely with St. Vincent De Paul and Father Hughes to continue to support those in need in our community. Delighted that one of our families was able to go on holiday for a week through this funding. 
Gender Neutral Toilets

As discussed at the last PC meeting the need for a Gender Neutral toilet has become necessary in the school. Advice was sought from the SLC legal team, the Scottish Government guidance and as a result I altered the provision. However by bringing the changing room toilets for both the boys and girls into use there is no loss of single sex provision. 

Changing rooms will remain as they were with some adaptations being made (if necessary) to the allocated GN toilet to allow this to double up as a changing room. 
Industrial Action 

Latest information is that schools will open or close dependant on the number of staff participating in the Industrial action and therefore the impact on the ability to open the school safely. Even if the janitor can open the school and teaching staff can come in there will be issues for teaching staff whose own childcare is impacted so we will wait for further advice. There is no expectation that there will be a picket line in school. 

Parent Council Liability Insurance

SLC have advised that this has been organised and will cover any events organised by PC. 
Consultation for proposed school holidays 23-24

This has gone live on the council website and PC have been asked to share with its members.

https://wh1.snapsurveys.com/s.asp?k=165588552845
6.Matters Arising

Format of Meetings

The Chair described how the key function of the parent council is to promote contact between parents, pupils, the parish and the community. The school should be given the opportunity first of all to resolve problems before taken to the parent council. The school is very open and responsive to this. The Chair is to make the Headteacher aware of any issues raised to the parent council and much of it is addressed in the HT’s report rather than formally being put on as an agenda item. There will be one email address for items to be sent to the parent council rather than using forums like whatsapp. The Chair has already received about a dozen emails. It was acknowledged it was helpful to have the HT’s report in advance and any matters arising or issues can then just be discussed instead of the HT reiterating her whole report. The chair will use his discretion as to whether an email sent to the parent council is one for Mrs Cleland or to be considered for the parent council agenda, but in the first instance anyway it will be sent to Mrs Cleland.

Constitution

The constitution will be put out for perusal and comments will be awaited.

Proposed cub-committee formation-traffic issues around school

It was agreed that the sub-committee to address road safety concerns will be led by Cllr Devlin. Fr Hughes and Cllr McCreary have also agreed to be part of it. The Chair is looking for 2 members of the parent council to join, particularly those with direct involvement of a child walking to school. The sub-committee will report back to Mrs Cleland. The proposed date for meeting is likely to be before the October week and 3rd October has been identified as a possible date. A meeting place will need to be identified.

7.AOCB

It was suggested that Stuart Laird at South Lanarkshire Council should be contacted about the potholes on Ailsa Drive.

There was discussion about use of the muga pitch.

Proposed date for the new nursery building is 2023 and the school will get back the porta cabins currently being used to for the nursery which will ease accommodation issues.

8. Date for next AGM

Next AGM proposed to be the second Tuesday in May 2023 subject to the constitution.

